Town of Washington-Rusk County

                            Monthly Board Meeting:   June 5, 2018

 

1.  Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM with all board members in attendance other than treasurer, Margaret Linskey.  Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.

2.  Richard Brand made motion to accept the meeting notes from May meeting.  This was seconded by Kurt Gorsegner.  All approved and motion carried.

3.   Public comment:  Mr. and Mrs. Dunham brought up the increase of traffic on Tower Road, cars, ATV's etc.  Discussion with board members regarding purchasing "pickle juice" to put on roads to keep dust down.  Also discussion about people's wild behaviors over holiday weekend and safety.  Possibility of lowering speed limit.  Richard will check on prices for a tanker load of "pickle juice".

4.   Treasurer's report was read by the clerk.

5.   Clerk's report, shared information in mail.

6.   Chairman's report.  Received new name for culvert installs.  Waived fee for Matt Sieg on garage build due to his work on Boot Lake sign. Discussion of permit from Bruce Tel.  They laid cable in ditch line, supposed to be 30 feet from center.  Betsy will contact.  Haas will deliver gravel in mid-July.  Will need approximately 20 fire #'s for camper's retreat.  Discussion about fixing culvert in town's access to put in pontoons.  Decision to pull culvert.  E-mail received from realtor regarding gun range on Old D, and potential buyer.  It will need to be re-zoned to forestry then conditional use permit.

7.   Discussion and action on conditional use permit application for Paul and Laura Haug.Richard Brand made motion to approve application after presentation by Haug's.  Betsy Patterson seconded.   All approved and motion carried.  Papers were signed and $20.00 fee was paid to town.

8.   Mark S. did not show.

9.   5 tavern license applications and 3 trailer park applications were presented to board for approval.  New owners of MD's were introduced and asked and answered questions.  Richard Brand made motion to approve all applications submitted.  Seconded by Kurt Gorsegner.  All approved and motion carried.  New licenses will be sent by end of June after newspaper notice and posting.

10.   Discussion of road review findings.  Roads were in best shape of the past 20 years with the addition of gravel from last year.  Sheep Camp was in remarkable shape, ditching helped immensely.  Discussion of gravel needed, approximately 200 loads.   Discussion of pulverizing and black topping Chippewa Ave. and Bailey Rd.  Richard will work up add and send to clerk who will have it published and request responses by July 3rd meeting.  Discussion regarding if culverts are needed on Bailey Rd  and how many.

11.   Richard Brand made motion to review invoices, seconded by Betsy Patterson.   Invoices and bills were reviewed and signed, to be paid upon Peggy's return.  Checks were signed. 

12.   Betsy Patterson made motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Kurt Gorsegner.  All approved and meeting adjourned at 

7:52PM.

Next meeting on July 3, 2018.

 

Respectfully signed,

 

Deb Klund, Clerk

